
DEDHAM BOARD OF HEALTH 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

FEBRUARY 19, 2016 
 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
 
Dr. Sarah Rosenberg Scott, Chairperson 
Leanne Jasset, B.S.P. RPH, Vice Chairperson 
Jason Brogan, MSM, Member 
Catherine Cardinale, R.S., Health Director 

 
Dr. Scott called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.  Dr. Scott asked if anyone was present for open 
comments there was no one present 
 
Tobacco Compliance 
 
Five out of 28 establishments = 17.8% sold tobacco products to minors.  The  
I.D. was a vertical license which is a red flag that the person is under 21 years of age, and they still sold 
to them.  We will continue to do these compliance checks.   
 
Budget 
 
I have added one part-time person for 15 hours at $30.00 an hour equaling $450.00.  Everything else 
remains the same.  The Budget hearing is March 5, 2016. 
 
Public Hearing Marijuana  
 
The date for the public hearing is our next board meeting March 23, 2016.  We need two weeks 
minimum to advertise. 
 
We will need to choose a date for the hearings of the tobacco violations.  It is usually a 7 day suspension 
there are 5 establishments one could be a 60 day suspension.  Tobacco notices will be going out for the 
suspension March 1, to March 7, 2016. 
 
A Region 4-B meeting is scheduled for March 9, 2016 the topic will be Zika Virus from 7-9 p.m.    
 
A public date will need to be established for the Cryotherapy Regulations.  With no further business to 
discuss Jason motioned to adjourn the meeting, Leanne seconded Dr. Scott asked all in favor aye 
opposed none.  Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 
       ___________________________________ 
       Dr. Sarah Rosenberg- Scott, Chairperson 


